
The Nominating Committee to recommend 
officers and directors for the 2015-2016 fis-
cal year has been named; Chair Larry Gray, 
Members Ron Pierini, Bayan Lewis, and Ray 
Hoyt.  We are planning to meet during the 
first week of March to begin the process of 
getting some names together of likely pros-

pects to lead the chapter.  Anyone who may be interested in serving 
is strongly urged to contact one of us to indicate your intentions.  
     I was sorry to have missed the February dinner meeting.  I had to be in 
San Diego on business for another organization in which I am involved.  
  The metal name tags that many of us wear to the dinner meetings 
(black with yellow metal border) can be ordered from the Secre-

tary-Treasurer.  The price 
has recently gone up to 
$12.  Anyone interested in 
purchasing a name tag can let me know at one of our meetings.  
 Our chapter currently has 101 regular members, and three 
associate members.  For members who may have someone 
in mind that is ripe for recruitment, membership applica-
tions can be found either on our website at http://www.
cvfootprint.org, or by contacting me at one of our meetings. 
See you at the March meeting at the Carson Valley Inn on 
March 19th.

    Ray

Carson Valley
   Footprinter

The President’s Message

Greetings Loyal Footprinters!
  Great seeing everyone at The Nugget and I 
hope our absent members will return safe and 
sound next month.   We had a most inter-
esting and appropriate guest speaker in Drew 
Aguilar, CPA.   He is a knowledgeable and 
entertaining speaker and kept our attention 
while discussing a topic, TAXES, that is not 

usually the most exciting subject matter.   Jan and I have been his 
clients for many years and we have always been totally satisfied with 
the service he renders.    
  Carson City Fire Department retired Chief Stacey Giomi was pre-
sented with our Service Recognition Award by Assistant Fire Chief 
Tarulli.  In attendance were the current Chief Robert Schreihans 
and Bob Charles, Battalion Chief.   We were honored to participate 
in this award ceremony and recognize outstanding service from our 
First Responders.  
  Our Sgt.-at-Arms, Jan Rhoades, asked that I extend a thank you 
to the folks that signed up to volunteer as Greeters.  It’s a great way 
to meet everyone and have some fun handing out the Pot ‘O’ Gold 
gifts.  Speaking of Pot ‘O’ Gold; thanks to Camille Howard for her 
customized “pot” that truly fits the description of our Pot‘O’Gold 
container.  Judy Conrad did a fine job of filling in for Ray Hoyt

and I am confident we are “solvent” as always.  
  Time is flying by and the 2015 nominating committee was an-
nounced.  The members are Sheriff Pierini, Bayan Lewis, Larry 
Gray (Chairperson) and Ray Hoyt.  Everyone needs to be think-
ing about filling vacancies for all the officer positions (4) and 
contact one of the committee members with suggestions and 
ideas.  Remember, if you are nominating someone other than 
yourself for a position, that person must have agreed to accept 
the nomination for which you are nominating them.  
  We will see you all at the 
Carson Valley Inn in Min-
den next month.  At this 
writing, our guest speaker 
is yet to be determined.  In 
the meantime, don’t for-
get to be “wearin ‘O’ the 
green” and enjoy the tra-
ditional corned beef and 
cabbage (diet permitting) 
on St. Patrick’s Day.

     Mike 
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From the Secretary—Treasurer

Please call
Yes
or
No

by 03/12 
for the 

   03/19 
   meeting

Ray Hoyt  267-4355
 E-mail rhoyt@charter.net
Or RSVP via IFA website
at:  http://cvfootprint.org



Hello Footprinters,
  Income tax season is upon us and 
I hope everyone enjoyed our guest 
speaker Drew Aguilar, CPA and his 
presentation regarding tax prepara-
tion.  .
  How about recently retired Carson 

City Fire Chief Stacey Giomi becoming our Special 
Recognition Award recipient?   After 30 plus years 
in fire protection and serving his community, he 
deserves a round of applause.   Here!  Here!  
  Our next meeting will be held at the Carson Valley 
Inn in Minden on March 19, 2015.  Please RSVP by 
March 12th.  Social hour is at 5:30 PM.  The meet-
ing will come to order and dinner will begin at 6:30 
PM.  Cost will be $21.00
  See you there.  

	  Joan 

March
 Birthdays

From the 1st Vice President      From the 2nd Vice President

Thanks so much to Drew Aguilar for 
giving us the status on tax laws and 
how to fill out the forms.  One thing I 
have learned about tax laws is that they 
change on a dime.  That is why I’m so 
glad that I have Drew as my tax accoun-
tant.  He provides a comfort zone for 
me in that, I don’t have to worry about 
the changes, and he does.  Oh well, as they say... you only 
have two (2) things you must do, pay taxes and die! 
  For March we will have two guest speakers.  First will be 
our very own Sgt. Jim Halsey.  He will tell us about the 
Investigations Division of the Sheriff’s Department.  As 
you may know, Sgt. Halsey was the Public Information  
Officer prior to his current position, and a number of 
Footprint members worked for him as volunteers.  So, 
it will be interesting and fun to see how and what he is 
doing these days.  Along with Sgt. Halsey, we will also be 
honored to hear Debra Schambra talk to us about the 
Evidence Division. 
  See you all at Carson Valley Inn in Minden on March 

19.  A final thought, be sure to notify any of the 
members on the nominating committee of your 
intentions if you are willing to serve in an Offi-
cer’s position for the fiscal year 2016... 

     	 Janet

Vice President’s Staff

Bill Carter                  03/07
Bev Thayer	           03/14
Nancee Goldwater                 03/19
Barbara McRoberts           03/24
David Aymami                   03/26
Jim Terborg               03/27

Recently retired Carson City Fire Chief 
Stacey Giomi being presented with our 
Special Recognition Award.  Presented  
by Tom Tarulli, Assistant Carson  

City Fire Chief



Allison Joffee

Drew Aguilar, CPA Speaking 
about Federal Income Tax 

Preparation

Pres. Mike Rhoades, Special 
Recognition Awardee Stacey 

Giomi & Asst, Carson City 
Fire Chief Tom Tarulli

Douglas County Sheriff  Ron 
Pierini Introducing the Car-

son City Assistant Fire Chief 
Tom Tarulli who presented 

our Special Recognition 
Award to Retired Carson City 

Fire Chief  Stacey Giomi.

Janet & Ed Bryant

Camille & Paul Howard

Ross Spinner &
Miles Ugarkovich Bayan Lewis

2nd VP Janet Asmann, 
Guest Speaker

Drew Aguilar, CPA & 
        President Mike Rhoades
                                                 



IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS
1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter Member
              deceased
1992-93 Doug Tucker
              deceased
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker
             deceased
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis,
             deceased
1997-98 Elza Turkington,
             deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
             deceased
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,
              deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper
2006-08 Larry Gray
2008-10 Claudia Lowe
2010-12 Bayan Lewis
2012-13 Charlene Spinner
2013-14 David Aymami

                 INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
                        CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

                 BOARD OF DIRECTORS
                  
                  President                           Mike Rhoades                   783-9094
                  1st Vice President              Joan McDonnell               882-8064
                  2nd Vice President            Janet Asmann                   782-0776              
                  Secretary-–Treasurer          Ray Hoyt                          267-4355
                  Sergeant–at-–Arms             Janice Rhoades                783-9094
                  Immediate Past President  David Aymami                 770-1434
                  Grand Director                  Larry Gray                        783-9759
                  3 Year Director                   Phil Kasper                      267-5365  
	       3 Year Director                   Claudia Lowe                   267-5630
                  2 Year Director                   Betty Miller                     782-7935
                  1 Year Director                   Ron Pierini                      783-0602
                  1 Year Director                   Bayan Lewis                     782-8068
                  

                    BOARD APPOINTMENTS
Newsletter Editor               Larry Gray                       783-9759
Chapter Webmaster           Don McRoberts               267-0025

Visit our Chapter on the web at:  http://www.cvfootprint.org
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